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Mister President, Members of Council and Guests:

[SLIDE 1]

The unemployment rate for ACS chemists has fallen from the all-time high of 4.6% in March 2011 to 4.2% in March 2012.  This number is still high, and the Committee on Economic and Professional Affairs (CEPA) continues to be concerned.  
[SLIDE 2]

As you can see, the percentage of ACS chemists who experienced some period of unemployment in 2011 was 8.2%, down slightly from the year before.  The median length of unemployment for this group was 4 months.  Industry members had the greatest probability of a period of unemployment.  Academia and government jobs showed slightly greater stability.
[SLIDE 3]
The rise and fall of salaries for chemists is one way to measure the demand for our services and our expertise.  In 2012, salaries in real dollars declined for PhD and MS chemists, while BS chemists kept pace with inflation.  In addition, many of our members report being “underemployed”, and some employers are taking advantage of the market to hire higher degree holders at “rock-bottom” prices.
[SLIDE 4]

Employment in domestic chemistry-related manufacturing jobs continued to decline. Non-manufacturing jobs also showed decline.  Self-employed remained stable at roughly 2%
[SLIDE 5]

A little over 12% of ACS member chemists said in the last 3 years, they had accepted a position or compensation package that was less than their previous position in order to maintain employment.  

In addition, 9% of chemists felt their current position was not in-line with their professional goals

· 8% felt it was not commensurate with their level of education or training

· 6% said it was not professionally challenging

· and 6% said it was not related to the field of their degree

Overall, the majority predict their situation will be about the same in March of 2013, but a quarter of respondents expect their employment situation to improve. 

Interestingly, optimism about future employment was tied to current status; post-docs and those currently unemployed were significantly more optimistic than those employed full-time or part-time.
[SLIDE 6]

CEPA has unveiled 6 new 4-hour workshops, as the ACS Career Pathways series.  We trained over 40 facilitators during the summer, the well-received workshops debuted at this meeting, and are now available for regional meetings and local sections.  
 [SLIDE 7]

As mentioned in Madeleine’s report, the ACS Entrepreneurial Initiative has been chosen to receive the highest award from the American Society of Association Executives as a program that makes a difference.  In 2012, 29 scholarships were awarded to participants in the Entrepreneurial Training Program, and 20 companies were introduced to the Entrepreneurial Resources Center.  The next round of applications for both programs will open on October 1st.
[SLIDE 8]

A revision of the Academic Professional Guidelines is included on page 87 of your Agenda Book for your review.  Please send any suggestions for revisions by November 1st to careers@acs.org.
[SLIDE 9]

Statistics for the ACS Career Fair and the Virtual Career Fair at this meeting are shown on the screen.  The number of employers on site is up from San Diego.  The addition of the virtual component granted access to more than 1,499 additional job seekers, and 13 additional employers.
31 workshops and hundreds of mock interviews and resume reviews were conducted at this meeting. 
Mister President this concludes my report.
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